





Empowering Learners for their future

Phone: (02) 69 756154

Email: Weethallep.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Relieving Principal: Jason Hurley

9th March 2020

Term 1:Week 7

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

A massive thank you to the P&C volunteers who came in last week to help tidy up the top oval and spread bark around the school. The grounds are looking great and the timing was perfect, just before another fall of rain.

Last week students in the primary class were invited to attend a STEM showcase day in West Wyalong on the last day of term (Thursday 9th April), due to this we will be moving out Easter Hat Parade and end of term assembly to Monday 6th April.

We would like to wish Luke, Tom and Henry all the best of luck in their first round of Small Schools Cricket tomorrow being played at Jubilee Oval in Griffith. We would also like to wish those students sitting the selective schools entry test this Thursday the best of luck in their exam.

Thank you to the P&C for generously donating each child a new jumper in time for winter. As you would have seen our new jumpers have had a design change, shifting the logo to a small badge instead of a full logo.

The older style will no longer be able to be purchased but may still be worn if your child's new jumper is in the wash. The new jumpers are available to be purchased for anyone wishing a second jumper. We do not expect anyone to rush out and stock up on jumpers (especially if your child is in their last year at Weethalle) and understand that the change will be gradual over the next couple of years, however for school excursions, formal events and school photos we do request students wear the newer school jumpers.



Jason Hurley

| | Monday | Tuesday | Wednesday | Thursday | Friday |
|-------------|----------------|--------------------------|----------------------------------|---|---------------|
| This Week | | Small Schools Cricket | Riverina Swimming Carnival | Yr 7 placement in selective High School Test | |
| Next Week | Healthy Harold | | Binya STEM Day | | |
| Coming Soon | | | Yrs 5/6 Debate at Griffith | | Cross Country |



P&C News

The P&C held a very successful working bee on Tuesday.

Thanks to the use of a front end loader we were able to

spread the large pile of mulch on the garden beds. The war on catheads also continued with lots of chipping and picking up of the mature plants and hopefully the oval will be sprayed after the rain.

Thanks to Andrew Sinca, Narelle Cattle, Sarah Anderson, Louise Sinca, Kel Bridge and Ian Luelf.

K-3 Home Reading Folders

K-3 students are encouraged to bring their own home reading folders to school. The folders must have a place for A4 sheets and a book. The folders can be any design, shape and size as long as they can fit in the students bag and are sturdy.

If you have any questions, please contact Miss Clark on Dojo

K-3 News Days:

Monday: Emma + Izzy

Tuesday: Stevie + Lexi + Lara

Wednesday: Bree + Cruze + Macey

Term 1 News Topics- as decided by K-3

Week 7: Hospital stories (what we know about hospitals or times we have visited)

Week 8: Favourite song

Week 9: Bring in a home-made creation to share

Week 10: My favourite breed of dog and facts

Week 11: Free News





Assembly



Our first Assembly for the year was held last Friday, 6th March. Congratulations to the award winners.

Yr 4-6 (left)

Student of the Week: Mikayla Caldow Merit Certificates: Thomas Sinca &

Henry Luelf

K-Yr 3

Student of the Week: Stevie-Rose

Phillips

Merit certificates: Macey Anderson &

Lara Cameron

Swimming Medals were also presented (right), Champions for 2020 are:

Junior Girl: Isabelle Caldow Junior Boy: Darby Cattle Senior Girl: Mikayla Caldow

Senior Boy: Luke Anderson (absent)



Lara Cameron (left) received a special award from the Royal Freemason Benevolent Institution for her Christmas card design last year. Unfortunately the certificate and pack of cards printed with her winning design didn't arrive before school ended for the year.









At 10 am last Thursday students and staff all CRUNCHED on vegies. Thanks to our wonderful volunteers who helped prepare and clean up on the day, you did a great job!











Brower's 14th Charity Walk 2020 Toddle off to Toppy

Starting at BARNADO PARK, WEST WYALONG 9am

Saturday, March 28

Registration sheets available from Quade Moncrieff Livestock & Property

Forms must be picked up by Tuesday, March 24 and \$5 rego fee, to cover insurance costs, must be paid on registration

All funds raised go to

West Wyalong Can Assist and Country Hope

All participants, friends, family and supporters invited to Top Town Tavern for a barbecue, raffles and entertainment (under 18's must be accompanied by a responsible adult)

For more information please contact

0427 722 219 or 0447 740 409